March 4. 1921. Dr. Nicholson, Registrar, McGill University. Dear Dr. Michelson: In raply to your communication of February 25th, with the draft report of the Governors, asking for suggestions as to changes or additions, may I call your attention to the following:-Page 8, Par. 2, Line 6: I would suggest that in place of "As the Director of the training of women". It should read, "As Physical Director for Women", which is Wiss Cartwright's correct title, according to Mr. Glassco's letter to me, dated 29th January, 1920. Page 8, Par. 2, Line 7: I would suggest the omission of the words, "Representing every interest", as they are, I think, inaccurate or misleading, unless qualified by excepting that of women undergraduates." Page 8, Par. 2, Line 11: I would suggest the addition of "A special committee on Physical Education for Women was established". (See your minutes of Corporation, January 14th, 1920.) Anyone reading the report as drafted, on looking up the calendar, page 7, would find the names of the members of the Committee on Physical Education, without any representation of women, and with no indication of any special provision for control of the work for women students. I expect to suggest in another connection that the names of the members of the Committee on Physical Education for Women be given in the Calendar, 1921-22, either on page 7 or at some other appropriate place in the calendar. Yours sincerely, Warden.